Notes from the SCP Patient Group Meeting

Held on Wednesday, 19th June, 2024 at 10am
via Zoom Online Conferencing

Welcome and Introductions

There were 5 attendees, including Hannah Matheson, Operations Manager, Val Newey, vice chair and Jenni Rodgers, Chair

4 apologies were received.
Notes from the last meeting were read and approved.

Next Patient Group Zoom Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 17th July, at 10am 

Chair’s Report 
Chair attended a zoom meeting which was arranged by Gaurav Singh, Orthopaedics Manager from the Kings Foundation Trust to give feedback on the 3 Community Lived Experience MSK Hub Days, and to discuss how to make improvements for the future.  Chair will circulate under separate cover an attachment with explanatory slides.
Over these 3 MSK days 670 patients were seen and gave positive feedback.  Some patients were happy enough with the visit that they didn’t need to make further appointments.   Most people said that it was comforting to be seen by a physio sooner rather than the usual wait of about a year. and now felt more in control of their health and wellbeing.
With the number of physios working on these days, about 272 people would have been seen under the normal appointment system.

The aim of these community days was to actually provide more holistic care rather than just shortening waiting lists.  It was also felt that this new approach would greatly reduce the Do Not Attend numbers.

It was agreed to have a further meeting to brainstorm ideas and to improve ways of circulating information to the wider patient population.

The current service needs to be streamlined with more staff to triage better.  It needs all GPs to work in the same way with a first point of contact and advanced practitioner, then a more accurate pathway to provide ongoing care and monitoring with a standardised decision-making form.
Chair reported that the NHS Diabetes Prevention Programme run by the Healthier You team is excellent and thanked the practice for the referral.   One patient offered to provide more detailed information on diabetic management which Chair will circulate.  You can find out if you’re at risk of developing type 2 diabetes if you answer a few questions on riskscore.diabetes.org.uk 
Practice Management report from Hannah Matheson

Hannah was pleased to report that work is continuing well in Baldry Gardens and the surgery is planning to close the Guildersfield Road building on the evening of 6th September, and opening the Baldry Gardens surgery at 8am on the 9th September, 2024. 
AOB
One patient reported on the Carers Week events and attended both the one in Gracefield Gardens and 336 Brixton Road.    The event organised by We Are 336 was particularly useful with various information stalls giving plenty of opportunities to talk to staff and specialists.  Chair will circulate the Carers Hub details in the covering letter to these minutes.
Hannah reported that although the surgery will be vacating in September, ground maintenance will continue, and a gardener should be attending the outside space in the next few days.
Meeting closed at 10.40am and Chair thanked all those present for attending.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 17th July, at 10am

Zoom details to be circulated nearer the date 









